

## Harbor Evangelism Mongolia and Thailand

Jesus says: Follow me and I will make you fishers of men. HEI: PO Box 392, Apison TN 37302 Email: harbor316@aol.com mitchtillman316@yahoo.com Visit us at www.harborevangelism.com

Stateside phone # 731 376 1453



July 2023

Dear Friends in Christ,

Hello to you all in the name of our Lord. Due to summer camp starting in June and ending the first of July we will be forced to make a report on that event in our August prayer letter. We are having to write this letter a little early because of our travel arrangements. Thank you for your understanding. We still have a lot to report for this month that needs prayer.

We thank you for your prayer for our orphan that was sick in the hospital. He was diagnosed with viral meningitis and is now out of the hospital and back with us at the orphanage. He seems to be doing fine. Thank you and praise the Lord.

Please continue to pray for our coworker Ganbat. She continues to receive chemotherapy for her ovarian cancer and will not know if it is working for another month or so. Thank you for this needed prayer.

International Childrens day comes each year on June 11. It is celebrated in Mongolia and around a lot of other countries in Asia as well. We use this time to have hold outdoor meetings with children and their families each year. In Mongolia it's made a big to-do of, with people taking time from work and doing special things with their children. It's a great time for us to share the gospel through ice cream parties and music in local neighborhoods and in villages where we have outreach ministries. We had open air meeting in UlaanBaatar and all through the Gobi with preaching and passing out of gospel tracts plus gifts for the children. God allowed us to reach hundreds with the gospel and because of your donations last month for Bibles we had plenty of New Testaments and Childrens Bible to pass out too. Thank you for giving for Bibles.

We have started this summer organizing VBS for our 3 villages in the Gobi. This is our first year doing a VBS and God really blessed it. With many children in attendance and many praying to be saved. We hope to do VBC next year in Gobi and Ulaanbaatar. Pictured at right are the children in a village named Sakhanovoo where we planted a church years ago. Our Youth at the Hope Center Church in UB have chosen this village to be their mission field and reach the youth in this village. So, they traveled there to do VBC with the children in the area.

Please turn to the back page for more photos of Childrens day and

Please pray for summer camp that ends in the first days of July and the ones that repent and pray for salvation that they may grow in

Christ. John 17:9 "I pray for them: I pray not for the world, but for them which thou hast given me; for they are thine."



We will be back in Mongolia when you receive this letter, so we ask that you continue to pray for us and the work that God has called us to do in this country and Thailand also. We cannot do this work without you, so we are very grateful for your partnership. We love you all in Christ and you are always in our hearts and prayers.

> Sincerely Yours in Jesus. Mitel Dillman

Harbor Evangelism



Government orphanage with new Bibles. Thank you.





Childrens day with prolife parents and children. Above



Gobi VBS below in Delgerkhangai village. Below

